
The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

Monday, July 18, 2022

The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, July 18, 2022, for their regular meeting, with Mayor Winward presiding, Trustees Moroney, Maloney and Zhynovitch present, Trustee Campanile absent. 
Pledge to the Flag
Mayor Winward opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Vouchers
Abstract #1, in the amount of $31,438.10 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Maloney, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted four in favor, one absent. 
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the April meeting was approved by a motion from Trustee Zhynovitch, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted four in favor, one absent. 
Correspondence
The clerk read an invitation to the Board of Trustees to attend the Junior Firefighter’s Academy graduation ceremony and BBQ.

The clerk summarized a letter from the NYS Division of the Budget, regarding the next disbursement of ARPA funds, due to be direct deposited this summer. 
Reports
Mayor Winward
The mayor reported that Village resident Jo Pitkin is helping to coordinate a pot luck community day, which will take place some time in early fall. The Masonic Lodge may allow use of their property for the event. 
Mayor Winward reported that two very qualified and community minded residents have applied for the two open seats on the Planning Board. Marty Saltzman, a Village resident of 40 years, was previously on the Planning Board for 10 years. David Herman has been very active in the PTA, Little League, and has experience being on a co-op board of directors. The mayor stated both are deeply committed to maintain Nelsonville’s quality of life and sense of community, and would make great additions to the Planning Board. Upon motion by Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Zhynovitch, enacted four in favor, one absent, Mr. Saltzman and Mr. Herman were formally appointed to seats on the Planning Board. 
The mayor reported that the EFPR group has finished their draft audit for the fiscal year ending May 31, 2021. She stated that their findings are good, although there is a suggestion to itemize the Village’s capital assets. The mayor plans to have Trustee Campanile review
Mayor Winward reported that she has been in contact with Putnam County Emergency Services with regard to the planned antenna at the Philipstown Highway Garage site. The mayor confirmed that this antenna is for emergency services use only. The Village and Town attorneys are currently looking into whose jurisdiction it is to review the planning process. 
Lastly, Mayor Winward stated that Central Hudson should be coming out to check several of the lamp posts in Village Green, which are not working, and hopefully repair or replace them, as well as change over to LED bulbs if possible. 
Trustee Moroney
Trustee Moroney reported that the Bowman benches, which were purchased using recreation funds donated in honor of former Mayor Michael Bowman’s parents, have been installed at Village Green. 
Trustee Moroney reported on some infrastructure updates, including the new HVAC system that was recently installed at Village Hall. Repairs are needed on some basement windows due to water leaks, and he is currently in the process of getting quotes for this project. One of the leaking areas of the basement wall has already been waterproofed. Finally, Trustee Moroney will be getting quotes on repair of the concrete pad in front of the Sherriff’s Sub-Station. 
Trustee Zhynovitch
Trustee Zhynovitch reported that the Boy Scouts moved and secured the small foot bridge located in the Nelsonville Woods at the Secor Street trailhead. She stated that an Eagle Scout has expressed interest in repairing the kiosk at the Pearl Street entrance to the woods, which would involve new shingles and plexiglass. This would take place once the weather is cooler, as there is a concern about stinging insects in and around the kiosk, as well as poison ivy. Lastly, Trustee Zhynovitch will be meeting with a representative of the Trails Conference to discuss the precariously leaning trees in the woods. OSI has assured the Village that the trees do not pose a threat, so this will be a second opinion. 
New Business
Veterans Banner Project
Mayor Winward gave a brief summary of the proposed projects, where flags could be purchased by the families of veterans and displayed throughout the Town of Philipstown, including in Nelsonville and Cold Spring. The mayor spoke with Town Supervisor John Van Tassel, and offered some suggestions based on concerns expressed by residents at the last board meeting. One of these suggestions was to only fly the flags from Memorial Day through July 4th, but Supervisor Van Tassel stated that this would be too costly. His suggestion was placing the flags on roadways entering the Village, such as route 301 and Fishkill Road. Low wires in both villages would essentially prevent their placement along Main Street. 
At this time, Mayor Winward opened the floor to public comment regarding this project. 

One resident, a veteran, expressed his desire to see the project move forward and stated it would be an honor to veterans in the community. He would like the opportunity to honor veterans in his family as well. There was some discussion among other residents present, and the board, as to why some community members were against the project. Mayor Winward explained that there is some concern as to the military aspect of the flags being triggering for some people. Trustee Moroney explained in more detail the reason that some poles cannot accommodate the flags. 
Route 301/Main Street Speed Issues
Mayor Winward stated that she spoke with a representative from the NYS DOT, and will be officially meeting with him next week. There are four key points that she plans to pursue:
1. The NYS Legislature has passed a law to reduce the speed in villages to 25mph, down from the current 30mph. Studies have shown that for every 5mph of speed reduction, there is a correlating reduction in harm and fatalities. 

2. Adjustment of the speed limits entering the Village, where the limits change from 55mph, to 40 and then 30. 

3. Radar speed signs, which the mayor explained is a good deterrent. The Village would need permission from the state, and would have to purchase and install. She stated there are grants available, and ARPA funds may be use. 

4. Placement of a crosswalk near Nonna’s Pizza Express and Homestyle Bakery/Ice Cream shop. 

One resident asked about the installation of a pedestrian activated light in the crosswalk. Trustee Moroney stated that is something he and the clerk have been researching. A discussion ensued regarding the crosswalk in front of Village Hall.
Old Business

ARPA Updates
Trustee Moroney stated that the Village is pursing quotes for a wooden staircase/fire escape for the back of the Sherriff’s Sub-Station, which will go out to bid. 

Trustee Zhynovitch stated that the Village has received two quotes for solar panels, which are drastically different. A third quote is still needed. A cost/benefit analysis will need to be done to determine if there would be any true savings from going solar. Mayor Winward expressed concern that the new HVAC system would raise the cost of electricity to the Village, so she would like to see this be a high priority. 
Open to the Floor

A resident questioned when the Emergency Services antenna at the Highway Garage would be operational. Mayor Winward stated it would be sometime next year, as county ARPA funding, planning and review need to happen.
Another resident asked when the potholes on Village streets would be filled. Mayor Winward stated that there has been a delay on Marc’s end, and the Village is asking him frequently to take care of them. The resident then went on to state that there are some dangerous looking stones in a wall on Healy Road. Trustee Moroney stated he will look into it. 

A resident reported that there are trees hanging from a property on Adams Avenue, which are hitting vehicles as they drive under them and posing a hazard. He also reported pine trees at Bank and Division that are hanging low, and asked the board who is responsible. Mayor Winward stated that the Village would look into the matter. 

The Board of Trustees entered into Executive Session at 8:29pm to discuss the Kushner Lawsuit. 
Adjournment

Upon motion of Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Maloney, enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 8:48pm.
Respectfully presented, 

Melissa Harris
Village Clerk

